GENERAL MEETING

The MINUTES of a GENERAL MEETING held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 4th November 2003 at 7.00 p.m.

Present
Mrs P S Sweeney (Chairman)


Mrs. C S Atcheson


Mrs. T M Birkett 


Mr T M Crookall


Mr. D J Lace


Mr. J E Lightfoot 


Mrs. C A Moughtin 

Apologies
Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. J C Scanes




In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

CHAIRMAN’S
03/283
The Chairman welcomed the Press and public

WELCOME

to the November Board meeting.



Mrs. Sweeney invited Mr. Malcolm Kelly to come forward to present the T A Kelly Plate to Mr. Jonathan Irving for his sterling work in improving the appearance of Peel.  Mr. Kelly congratulated Mr. Irving on his renovation work on old properties around the town and in reply Mr. Irving indicated that as a resident of Peel he was pleased to be able to do something to improve the Town’s appearance.



The Chairman wished to congratulate the Western Swimming Pool Committee on the successful opening of the swimming pool. It was noted that the pool was being well utilised by the general public.  One area of concern was the vandalism that had taken place which had prompted the installation of CCTV cameras outside the pool.  



The Chairman referred to the good turnout of children at the Hop Tu Naa competition on 31st October 2003 and similarly with the Librarian’s scheme to encourage children to read which had taken place through the summer holidays.  It was noted that nearly 1000 books had been issued to children through the summer. 

MINUTES
03/284
The Minutes of the General Meeting held on 1st October 2003 were taken as read and CONFIRMED.

DOG FOULING
03/285
Mr. Crookall referred back to Minute 03/245 and wished to make a plea to the dog owners within the town to ensure that they cleaned up after their dogs.  

RATES LIST
03/286
Reference was made back to Minute 03/250 and the Town Clerk confirmed that a sum in the region of £4000 in respect of outstanding arrears had been recovered.  NOTED
POLICE FORUM
03/287
Mr. Lace referred back to Minute 03/252 and confirmed that the recent Police Forum Consultative Committee meeting arranged for the 13th October 2003 had been well attended and had raised a number of interesting issues which would be investigated by the Committee.  NOTED
PEEL HERITAGE
03/288
Mr. Lightfoot referred back to Minute 03/257 

TRUST

and indicated that the recent meeting of the Commissioners with the members of Peel Heritage Trust at the Creg Malin had been successful and was an exercise worth repeating in the future.  AGREED
MINUTES
03/289
A Report of the Housing Committee held on 15th October 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

PA 02/02518/A
03/290
Mr. Lace referred to the planning decision

ON REVIEW

granting approval in principle to Heritage Homes Limited for a mixed density residential development in fields 311767 and 314439 and wished to state his objection to the Planning Committee decision as he felt the town had developed rapidly enough in recent years.  

PA 03/00176/A
03/291
Reference was made back to Minute 03/261 and 

ON APPEAL

it was noted that the Dean and Chapter of St German’s Cathedral had withdrawn their planning application for the building of a new Bishop’s House on land adjacent to Peel Cathedral and would look to purchase a suitable property as an alternative.  NOTED
MINUTES
03/292
A Report of the Works Committee held on 20th October 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED. 

PUBLIC RECYCLING
03/293
Reference was made back to Minute 03/266 and 

FACILITIES

it was noted that the public recycling bins had now been placed at the Creg Malin for residents use.  NOTED.

MINUTES
03/294
A Report of the Recreation and Entertainments Committee held on 21st October 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

PEEL KART RACES
03/295
Mrs. Birkett referred to the public meeting held on 3rd November 2003 regarding the 2004 Kart Races. A reasonable number of interested parties had attended the meeting and Mrs. Birkett indicated that some valid points had been raised which she was hopeful would be addressed. One proposal was to move the pits area to the harbour section of the course. It was noted that the Department of Transport and the House of Manannan would need to be consulted over such a change.

PLAY EQUIPMENT
03/296
The Town Clerk referred back to Minute 03/271 and indicated that the Department of Local Government and the Environment had approved the 25% grant towards the cost of play equipment.  The order would be placed shortly for the items previously discussed by the Recreation and Entertainments Committee.  NOTED
IRIS PUMP STATION
03/297
Reference was made back to Minute 03/272 regarding the IRIS pump station and it was noted that the Department of Transport had been requested to arrange for the installation of the Three Legs of Mann water fountain feature at the IRIS site. Mr. Lightfoot indicated that enquiries be made as to the possible acquisition of a clock for the pump station.  AGREED


The Town Clerk updated members on the pollution incident that had occurred on 28th October 2003 when sewage had been pumped from the IRIS pump station out into Peel harbour.  The Commissioners deep concern had been conveyed to the Harbours Division of the Department with a request that the matter be investigated with a view to those responsible being prosecuted.  

MINUTES
03/298
A Report of the Finance Committee held on 27th October 2003 was taken as read and ADOPTED.

ISLE OF MAN
03/299
The Commissioners gave consideration to the 

CONSTABULARY

Chief Constable’s request for views into the policing plan for 2004/05.  The matter was discussed at some length and the Commissioners were supportive of an increase in the numbers of Police Officers or alternatively an increase in Civil Service backroom staff to enable Police Officers to have a greater presence on the beat.  One area of concern related to the ability of the Police to deal with an arrest in the town.  Currently anyone arrested would have to be transferred to Douglas which would take up at least two officers time.  It was enquired as to whether the refurbishment of the Peel Courthouse might not have been achieved with a view to a detention area being incorporated into the refurbished works.  It was AGREED that an appropriate response be sent to the Chief Constable. 

ROYAL BRITISH
03/300
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from the 

LEGION

Honourable Secretary to the Isle of Man County Branch of the Royal British Legion with regard to the National Service of Remembrance at St. Johns at 3.00p.m. on Sunday 9th November 2003.  Members indicated that they would unfortunately be unable to attend the St. Johns Service as they would be in attendance at the Peel Service to be held in the Cathedral at the same time.  The Town Clerk confirmed that the parade would commence at 2.30p.m. from the Market Place with the Service of Remembrance commencing at 3.00p.m.

MANX MOUNTAIN
03/301
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from the 

MARATHON ORGANISATION
Secretary to Manx Mountain Marathon Organisation which sought permission to hold the Isle of Man Junior Fell Running Championships and the Winter Hill League events on Peel Hill on 15th November 2003 at 1.30p.m.  The race would commence and finish at the House of Manannan and would use the main footpaths on the hill.  AGREED
FILMING IN PEEL
03/302
The Town Clerk referred to a letter from the  Manx Multi Media Centre dated 4th November 2003 which would be filming a short film entitled “ The Pharmacy” at 32 Market Street, Peel between 9th and 14th November 2003.  The majority of the shoot would take place inside but on 10th November 2003 some shooting would take place in Charles Street.  NOTED and AGREED
PEEL HILL
03/303
Mr. Lightfoot enquired as the current position

REINSTATEMENT

regarding the reinstatement of Peel Hill.  The Town Clerk confirmed that a method statement for the reinstatement which had been forwarded to the Director of Planning had also been copied to the Commissioners.  It was suggested that Mr. Williamson be invited to the November Works Committee meeting to discuss the matter.  

PEEL PROMENADE
03/304
Mr. Crookall referred to the hole on Peel Promenade which had been fenced off pending repair.  Due to the high winds the barriers had fallen down and it was AGREED to advise the Department of Transport accordingly with a request that the work be undertaken as soon as possible.  Arising therefrom Mr. Crookall indicated that a section of the Promenade pavements adjacent to the Empire Garage Showroom had also shown signs of depression which may have been caused by a heavy vehicle parking on the pavement.  It was AGREED for the Technical Officer to investigate the matter.

HOUSING
03/305
Mrs. Moughtin referred to the recent housing developments taking place around the town and indicated that the Commissioners should apply to the Department of Local Government and the Environment for borrowing powers to buy housing to increase the local authority housing stock.  



Arising therefrom Mrs. Birkett referred to the need for sheltered housing within Peel and felt that an appropriate development similar to the one at St. Johns would be of great benefit for the town.  The Board confirmed its desire to increase the local authority housing stock and it was agreed to explore how this might best be achieved.  



This part of the meeting ended at 8.00p.m.
5
1

